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A notice of concern was released by the FDA [1] and Pfizer [2] regarding the presence of ethyl 
methanesulfonate (EMS) in nelfinavir products manufactured by Pfizer and distributed in the 
US.  Nelfinavir is an HIV protease inhibitor that is an acceptable option in regimens for 
treatment naïve patients, but is inferior to other preferred or alternative protease inhibitors [3]. 
 
In the summer of 2007, nelfinavir manufactured by Roche Laboratories and distributed in Europe 
and other countries outside the US, was recalled due to the presence of high levels of EMS. EMS 
is a byproduct of the nelfinavir manufacturing process and is known to be an animal carcinogen, 
mutagen, and teratogen. As stated in the FDA and Pfizer letters, current information suggests 
that the level of EMS in the product from Pfizer is lower than that seen in the product 
manufactured by Roche. The FDA and Pfizer determined that the lower amount of EMS found in 
the Pfizer nelfinavir does not warrant a general recall of the drug. Even though there are no 
reports of harm to children and unborn fetuses, FDA and Pfizer determined that the exposure of 
EMS should be avoided in these patients. 
 
Based on this new information, the DHHS Panel on Antiretroviral Therapy Guidelines for Adults 
and Adolescents offers the following recommendations for HIV-infected adults currently 
receiving nelfinavir:  
 

• Abrupt discontinuation of nelfinavir as a result of concerns for EMS without replacing it 
with another effective antiretroviral agent is not recommended. 

 
• For non-pregnant adults residing in the US who are currently receiving nelfinavir as part 

of an effective combination antiretroviral regimen, therapy should either be continued as is 
or switched to another effective regimen. 

 
• Nelfinavir use should be avoided in HIV-infected women during pregnancy and/or 

anticipating conception; for detailed recommendations, please refer to the DHHS Perinatal 
and Pediatric Panels’ Notice on Nelfinavir FDA-Pfizer Letter [4, 5]  
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